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Full Reopening of School Monday March 8th 2021 

Dear All, 

Thank you for your effort and commitment in supporting your child’s learning over the past 8 weeks. We are really 

looking forward to welcoming the children back into school and are writing to outline arrangements for our full 

reopening on Monday 8th March. All pupils are expected to be back in school unless isolating or Extremely Clinically 

Vulnerable. On the whole very little has changed from December in terms of how the school will run with bubbles, social 

distancing and hygiene, however below are some key reminders. 

Staggered start and collection times remain as they were in the Autumn Term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please do not enter the zone clearly marked in yellow as this is for children and teachers only. We ask that you wait 

2metres+ apart in a socially distanced manner on the sections marked for parents or on the grass. Please do not wait at 

the side of your child’s line as children will only be released from the front, one at a time. Face masks should be worn 

unless you are exempt and the one-way system must be used by all parents and carers except those exiting on the final 

drop off and collection times. We also ask that only one parent/carer drop off and pick up and people do not gather 

outside the school wherever possible. 

For those of you with children in different classes, the multi drop off and pick up system will operate as usual.  Children 

who are waiting to be dropped off or have been collected should be supervised by parents at all times and should be 

with you and not allowed to run around. All outdoor play equipment is out of bounds before and after school. 

Remote learning will only be available on Satchel One for children who are self-isolating or Extremely Clinically 

Vulnerable.  Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any queries or concerns. I look forward to welcoming 

you on Monday. 

Matthew Lee 

Headteacher, Merton Primary School 

 
 

Year 
Group 

Drop 
of 

(AM) 

Line Location/Gate Entry Collection 
Time 
(PM) 

Year R   8.45am   LB – Willow,   BB - EYFS block 3.10pm 

Year 1 8.55am Oak Playground, Oak Drive Gate 3.25pm 

Year 2 8.55am Cherry Playground, Cherry Drive Gate 3.25pm 

Year 3 9.05am Oak Playground, Oak Drive Gate 3.35pm 

Year 4 9.05am Cherry Playground, Cherry Drive Gate 3.35pm 

Year 5 8.45am Oak Playground, Oak Drive Gate 3.15pm 

Year 6 8.45am Cherry Playground, Cherry Drive Gate 3.15pm 


